
Tickle THE NEWSLETTER 

pcsp.ca townofpcsp @PCSPnl @PCSPnl 

January & February 2021 

In this edition of The Tickle Newsletter… 

Community News  pg 2-3 

& Fire Department 

Public Works  pg 4 

Recreation &  

Community Services pg 5-8 

Event Calendar  pg 9 

Community Groups pg 10-11 

Mayor’s Message   pg 12 

Congratulations to Brookside Intermediate’s Mr. Sam Paterson, who has been chosen as  

    Newfoundland and Labrador’s “Inspiration Maker” through 

    the Atlantic Canadian experiential learning platform, Brilliant 

    Labs. Teachers are chosen as “Inspiration Makers” for inspiring 

    others to be their best and for taking chances to try new  

    things to educate students.  

    While schools were closed during spring 2020 due to  

    Covid-19, Mr. Paterson created unique virtual learning  

    opportunities for his students, including sustainable  

    development goal activities in the Brilliant Labs Minecraft  

    server, #MakerFun challenges, and thought exchanges on a 

    wide variety of topics.  

    Way to go, Mr. Paterson, you are an inspiration to students, 

    educators, and parents alike! Awesome job! 

INSPIRATION MAKER 

Tickle 
“TEACHER OF THE YEAR” 

In September, Mr. Laun Shoemaker was awarded the Canadian Parents for French-NL's  

"Teacher of the Year" - a prestigious honor that is awarded annually to a teacher for excellence in  

French education, leadership, community involvement, and with other outstanding achievements. 

Beachy Cove Elementary Principal, Mr. Aubrey Dawe, attended a special ceremony at  

Government House that was presided over by Her Honour, Lieutenant Governor Judy Foote, and  

hosted by Canadian Parents for French, Newfoundland & Labrador (CPF-NL), where Mr. Shoemaker  

was given his award. Principal Dawe explained, “Mr. Shoemaker is part of our Early French  

Immersion team and has been for a number of years.  I could not help but beam with pride as his  

dossier was read aloud at the ceremony, all the while feeling incredibly thankful that he is part of  

our school community. Our school is a better place because of Mr. Shoemaker and his good work  

and this recognition by CPF-NL is certainly well deserved.” 

 

We are lucky to have such exceptional teachers right here in our town! Congratulations, Mr. Shoemaker and thanks for all you do. 
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Fire Safety During Winter Storms 

 Test your smoke alarms at least once a month and install carbon  

monoxide alarms. 

 Plan two ways out of the house in case of emergency and keep the exits  

and driveway clear of ice and snow. 

 Make sure your house number is easily seen from the roadway. 

 Be ready for power outages and use extreme caution if you use candles. 

 Be aware of winter weather and watch for bulletins. 

 Check on your neighbors and others who may need help. 

 Generators should be used outdoors and away from windows and doors.  

Never run a generator in your garage. 

 Stay away from downed wires and report them to authorities asap. 

 Be ready for loss of heat, and if you use an emergency heat source, keep  

flammable items at least 1 meter away. 

 Never leave a portable heater running when you are not in the room.  

Turn them off when you go to bed. 

 Keep chimneys clean and free of debris like creosote, nests, snow and ice.  

Have your chimney cleaned and inspected at least once a year. 

Winter storms are a regular part of the season in this  

province. Being prepared before, during and after the  

storm can make a big difference and help keep  

you and your family safe. 

IMPORTANT REMINDER: 

There are more home fires in winter than in any other season.  

Half of all home heating fires happen in December,  

January and February. 

As you stay cozy and warm this winter season, be fire smart! 

EQUESTRIAN  

AMBASSADOR 

Congratulations to  

PCSP resident, Nathan  

Chaulk, for receiving the  

Award of Equestrian  

Ambassador from the  

Newfoundland and Labrador Equestrian Association.  

Nathan truly loves everything about horses. He is  

passionate about riding and continues to encourage  

others to take up the amazing sport of Para-Dressage. 

Way to go, Nathan! 

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100004667749334&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXoHOI0Calw5FpbdsWIDvWYiPAW2KrZCPsoh0bQwizqmXhHGCk2_zkGa3w2co0SHROeZAAK1sUfZXb6gpJWPzcjdMVyxREVda3euwFSM4jcdyJlFk5tdG0fryt1x-TM-vw2IYWSUgTCOMaYrYLGrWMicbBRWujCBZDTKb4O00_6UeJoPl1QfreVQ3tt
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PublicWorks 
Streets    Fleet    Waste Management    Water & Wastewater   Facilities 

2021 WASTE COLLECTION  
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August 4 - moved back to August 2  

November 11 - moved ahead to November 15 

Collection returns to regular schedule as of  
Tuesday, January 4, 2022. 

townofpcsp @PCSPnl @PCSPnl 

2021 HOLIDAY SHIFTED COLLECTION SCHEDULE: 

December 31, 2020 - moved ahead to January 2, 2021 

January 1, 2021 - moved ahead to January 4 

April 2 -  moved ahead to April 5 

July 1  -  moved ahead to July 5 
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Thanks so much to  

everyone who  

participated in our  

Fall Family Festival 

Week from October 18th 

to 24th! We had so much 

fun and were absolutely 

delighted to see so 

many people joining  

in our virtual contests 

and events  

throughout  

the week. 

 

Congratulations to  

everyone who found  

our hidden rocks in  

the “Haunted Hunting” 

contest, and to our 

Pumpkin Carving and 

“Booo”ks are Fun  

contest winners too.  

We hope everyone  

had a very  

Happy  

Halloween! 
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LOCAL CURLING TEAM HEADED TO NATIONALS 

Sending good luck to Team Locke, as they get their long-awaited chance at 

curling in the Under-18 Nationals Tournament. A special shout out to PCSP  

resident Sitaye Penney, who is a member of Team Locke! 

Unfortunately the 2020 Canadian U18 championships were cancelled due to 

Covid-19, just days after the Newfoundland and Labrador provincial  

championships were decided. However, in February 2021, NL’s Under-18 Junior 

Women’s Champions (Team Locke) will have the opportunity to compete at 

the 2021 Nationals from February 7th to 13th in Timmins, Ontario. We wish the 

team all the best as they represent our province in the tournament! 

 

Photo:  

Team Locke - (L-R) Kate Young, Sitaye Penney, Coach Ken Peddigrew, Katie Peddigrew, 

and Cailey Locke. 
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Here are some guidelines from the Government of  
Canada on cleaning your reusable fabric mask: 

 Use the hot cycle on your washing machine and  
dry thoroughly. 

 Wash thoroughly by hand if a washing machine is not  
available, using soap and hot water, and allow to dry 
completely before wearing. 

It is important to remember the following when using  
non-medical masks and face coverings: 

 Masks with an exhalation valve do not protect others. 

 Never share your non-medical mask or face covering  
with someone else. 

 Do not handle a non-medical mask or face covering  
belonging to someone else. 

 Do not allow other people to handle or touch your  
non-medical mask or face covering. 

https://www.canada.ca/en/public-health/services/
diseases/2019-novel-coronavirus-infection/prevention-
risks/about-non-medical-masks-face-coverings.html  

 

ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON  

THE ENVIRONMENT 

The PCSP Chamber  

of Commerce was  

happy to host the  

launch of the PCSP  

Arts Association on  

Friday, November 20th, 2020. Congratulations to all 

on their efforts to make this event so successful and 

thank you to the Grounds Café at Murray’s for the 

use of your beautiful venue.  We look forward to 

working collaboratively in the future and encourage 

everyone in our arts community to join this group,  

as it offers multiple opportunities. 

The Portugal Cove - St. Philip’s 

Chamber of Commerce would  

like to introduce our Executive  

Director, Tara Lehman. Tara is an 

entrepreneur with an extensive 

event consulting and customer  

service background both locally and nationally.  

Tara attributes much of her success to the benefits of  

belonging to local business organizations. We believe her 

insight into what business owners are looking for alongside 

her ability to deliver high quality networking and learning 

opportunities, will help members enjoy and benefit from 

what our Chamber offers. Tara is excited to help raise our  

community voice, and members can look forward to  

hearing from her in the coming days! 

Non-medical masks are now mandatory in all public  
buildings in Newfoundland and Labrador. For the sake of 
the environment, reusable fabric masks are a better option 
than disposable. If you are using disposable masks, please 
dispose of them in a properly lined garbage container. 
There has been a huge increase in personal protective wear 
litter around our community, and while the risk is low, it still 
puts community members at risk of exposure. 

NON-MEDICAL MASKS AND  
FACE COVERINGS 

https://www.canada.ca/en/public-health/services/diseases/2019-novel-coronavirus-infection/prevention-risks/about-non-medical-masks-face-coverings.html
https://www.canada.ca/en/public-health/services/diseases/2019-novel-coronavirus-infection/prevention-risks/about-non-medical-masks-face-coverings.html
https://www.canada.ca/en/public-health/services/diseases/2019-novel-coronavirus-infection/prevention-risks/about-non-medical-masks-face-coverings.html
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Due to the world-wide COVID-19 pandemic, the  

Remembrance Day ceremony we had wanted to  

organize simply could not happen. However, a virtual  

ceremony and wreath laying held on November 11th to 

honour all those who gave the ultimate sacrifice for our 

freedoms. 

Thank you to everyone who viewed the event online.  

Lest we forget. 

REMEMBRANCE DAY CEREMONY AT 

THE WAR MEMORIAL 

NO-
BRANCH 10, PORTUGAL COVE 

Legion Happenings…   895-6521 

townofpcsp @PCSPnl @PCSPnl 
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DARTS 

Women’s League  -  Sundays, Mixed League  -  Tuesdays, and Men’s League  -  Thursdays.  

Call the Legion for further details. 

WEDDINGS, BIRTHDAYS, SHOWERS, BANQUETS & MORE -  Book the Legion for your event! 

Great rates  -  great hall  -  great fun! The hall has A/C and an outdoor deck. Due to COVID guidelines, the 

capacity has changed, please call the Legion for full details.  

LEGION REPRESENTATIVES CONTACTS 

 Beatrice Day, President 895-0100 

 Provincial Command  753-6290 

SCENT FREE BUILDING -  Allergy Alert 

Due to extreme health issues, please note that the Legion is a designated Scent Free building. These are life  

threatening health issues so we respectfully request your cooperation. 

 

               FIND US ON FACEBOOK! We are Branch 10 of the Royal Canadian Legion.  
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Over the holiday season, the generosity shown by our residents was simply amazing. Our 

community has come together time and time again to support those in need, and I would 

like to extend a big thank you to everyone who made donations in December to our  

holiday turkey and food drive in partnership with the PCSP Spurrs Youth Soccer Association. 

In addition, I was very pleased to help put together our food hampers for those in need and 

drop off a community donation of $1000 to the Pantry Food Bank at the St. Lawrence  

Anglican Church and a donation of $2000 to the Northeast Avalon Food Bank on behalf of 

the town. Both of these groups do an incredible job of supporting our local community and 

we are very grateful to them for all that they do. 

 

I would also like to remind you to make time to check on the seniors in your life throughout 

the winter, including your grandparents, friends, or neighbours. For many seniors, especially 

those living alone, this can be a very difficult and lonely season. I encourage you to make 

someone’s day - pick up the phone and call the seniors in your life, share a meal together 

with the seniors in your bubble, or help out the seniors in your neighbourhood with their  

shovelling – because there’s sure to be lots of that ahead this winter! 

 

As we all know, 2020 was difficult year for everyone and I am so proud of the way our  

community handled the challenges we’ve faced. Thank you for following the guidelines set 

out by Dr. Haggie and Dr. Fitzgerald. It is inspiring to think that our province is the envy of the world in terms of covid-19  

management, and I hope we can continue to keep cases low and keep everyone healthy in the 2021 year. 

              Carol 

A MESSAGE FROM THE MAYOR 

FLU SHOT SEASON 

We encourage everyone 

who can to get a flu shot 

this year to help our  

community stay safe!  

You can book a free flu 

shot appointment right 

here in Portugal Cove-St. 

Philip’s through local  

business Breakwater 

Pharmacy. Give them a 

call at 895-6500 or visit 

them online to book your 

appointment today: 

http://

breakwaterpharma-

cy.medmeapp.com/

schedule 

WE LOVE TO SHARE!  

Send us your photos, community events, good news stories, and any information you would like to share  

with the PCSP community. The deadline for the March-April edition of the Tickle Newsletter is  

4:30pm Friday, February 5th, 2021. Contact Jeff Lawlor at jeff.lawlor@pcsp.ca or phone 895-5651. 

http://breakwaterpharmacy.medmeapp.com/schedul
http://breakwaterpharmacy.medmeapp.com/schedul
http://breakwaterpharmacy.medmeapp.com/schedul
http://breakwaterpharmacy.medmeapp.com/schedul



